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Dear Neighbors,

The ideal place for Terrace 
Park’s proposed community 
garden is also the ideal base for 
Duke Energy’s massive gas line 
replacement project, which is 
expected to begin in early 2025 
and continue until late 2027. 

	 This means the garden 
that Oxford Avenue resident 
Jim Rauth envisioned and 
volunteered to fund will have 
plenty of time for planning and 
development. 

	 At Village Council’s 
Aug. 13 meeting, Administrator 
Jerry Hayhow said Duke will be 
storing equipment and supplies 
at the Environmental Services 
Center off Elm Avenue rather than First Day of their Last Year at TPE

Community Garden 
Temporarily Cedes To 
Gas Line Project

Congrats to the Class of 2031 who are this year’s TPE 6th graders. They kicked off the school year 
wth a week of fun at Camp Kern. 

Submitted by  Sue Porter

September is here and 
with it comes the first hints of 
autumn with cooler mornings 
and the days beginning to 
shorten. It’s a wonderful time in 
Terrace Park, with the trees still 
full and green and the cold days 
of winter still a season away. 
But of course nothing signifies 
September here like heading 
“back to school”. It is really the 
beginning of the new year here 
in the little village by the river, 
and with fall sports underway, it 
won’t be long until we hear the 
sounds of the Warrior Marching 
Band at the old lag cabin, letting 
us all know that it’s time for the 
annual football rivalry against 
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If you frequent the bike trail through Terrace Park, you’ve surely noticed the beautiful mural that now adorns the support wall under the Elm Avenue overpass. Created 
by students during a Mariemont High School Intercession under the leadership of teacher and TP resident and artist Ashley Scribner, this colorful canvas of blooming 
flowers and white squirrels certainly captures the vibe of the village. It was completed in June. Pictured above are the artists from MHS in front of their creation.

creating traffic issues and eyesores 
along village streets. The project 
will require retrenching and in 
some areas pavement removal to 
replace aging steel pipelines with 
plastic pipes leading to 95 percent 
of local homes.

	 “I feel comfortable that 
we can work hand-in-hand with 
Duke to make this as smooth as 
possible,” Hayhow said. “We will 
be constantly updating village 
residents through the CodeRED 
system.”

	 CodeRED is a free 
online service that provides 
registered residents with timely 

Indian Hill. 
Education has been 

important to Terrace Parkers 
since the first pioneers paddled 

up the Little Miami River in the 
1790s. For those early settlers 
education was centered around 
the Baptist faith, and in between 
hunting, farming, and fighting 
with Native Americans, they 
made sure their children learned 
to read and write. The first actual 
schools in this area were private, 
likely held in farmhouses and 
churches. 

The oldest surviving school 
building in the village is part 
of The Birch restaurant today, 
built in 1853. A carved block 
over the entrance still reads 

Flower Power 

Woman’s Club Kicks 
off 118th Year
Submitted by Janet Sarran

The Terrace Park Woman’s 
Club will kick off it’s year with 
our newest theme, “Queen of 
Thrones” … about queens. Our 
club was founded circa 1906. 
Our first meeting this year will 
be October 21st and it features 
beekeeper Jay Snider who will 
educate us about the queen 
bee! Meetings are held on the 
3rd Monday of each month at 
the Terrace Park Community 
House, except for December and 
May, when we have luncheons in 
member’s homes. All meetings 
begin at 12:30pm and start with 
a half hour gathering followed by 

a short meeting and our featured 
talk. Each year a different theme 
is selected and members take 
turns presenting a program or 
inviting a speaker of their choice. 
We learn from each other and 
enjoy the community of women. 
We invite all Terrace Park women 
to come and see what we are all 
about. Our President Sandy Ader 
and the ladies of The Terrace Park 
Women’s Club will welcome you! 
If you have questions, please call 
Sandy at 513-831-8953.

Club on  Page 3
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters 
to the editor must be 
received by 9 p.m. on Friday, 
September 13.  Please 
limit length to 350 words. 
Letters over 350 words will 
be published as submitted 
subject to space availability. 
All signed  
letters will be printed as 
submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the  

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Layout Editor: Danielle Haugh

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date
on submitted disks. 
Photographs and disks will not 
be returned. The deadline is 
Frida September 13th  at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$10 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, September 
13th. All camera-ready ads and 
articles must be submitted by 
9 p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promo-
tions, awards, school activities, 
engagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

Submitted by Eric Schmidt

What’s Happening at the 
Mariemont Branch Library 
- September 2024

All Ages

International Observe the 
Moon Night — Saturday, Sept. 
14 8:30 p.m. to 10 p.m.

This family-friendly 
gathering offers a unique 
opportunity to explore the 
moon’s surface and its features 
up close as well as other 
objects in the night sky using a 
telescope! Weather permitting. 
Registration is encouraged.

Children – Please note, our 
storytimes have changed!

Movers and Shakers — 
Tuesdays at 9:30 a.m.

You and your child will 
shake it together! Sing, dance, 
and enjoy music, movement, 
and fun. Ages 1-4.

Library Babies — Thursdays 
at 9:30 a.m.

Fun for you and your baby 
with songs, rhymes, stories and 
movement. Ages birth – 18 
months.

Toddler Storytime — 
Thursdays at 10:30 a.m.

Encourage emerging 
language skills with books, 
rhymes, music and fun. Ages 18 
months-36 months.

NEW! KinderBridge 
Storytime — Thursdays from 2 
p.m. to 3 p.m.

Get ready for kindergarten 
with stories, songs, and hands-
on activities. Recommended for 
ages 4 – 6 years.

Stem Discovery Day — 
Wednesday, Sept. 11 AND Sept. 
25. Drop in anytime between 4 
p.m. to 5:30 p.m. 

Whether you are a budding 
scientist, engineer, or tech 
enthusiast, we offer a variety 
of hands-on STEM activities 
designed to inspire and educate. 
Presented by passionate high 
school mentors from SEEK. 
Recommended for grades 2-8.

Legos @ the Library — 
Saturday, Sept. 14 from 11 a.m. 
to 12 p.m.

Show us what you can build 
and connect with other LEGO 
enthusiasts. 

Tweens and Teens
Pokémon Trading Card 

Game Club — Saturday, Sept 21 
from 11 a.m. to 12 p.m.

Learn to play the Pokémon 
Trading Card Game, challenge 
other trainers, trade cards, and 
make new friends. Bring your 
own cards or play with one of 
our decks. Ages 7-15.

Adults 
Which Craft: Knitting and 

Crocheting Group — Saturday, 
Sept. 7 AND Sept. 21 from 10:30 
to 11:30 a.m. 

Bring the knitting or 
crocheting project you’re 
working on to the library and 
work with others. Share ideas 
and make new friends in a 
relaxing environment.

Mariemont Mystery Book 
Club — Tuesday, Sept 10 at 6:30 
p.m. 

Join us to discuss Killers 
of the Flower Moon by David 
Grann. Copies available at the 
branch. 

November Election 2024: 
Be Ready, Be Informed, and Be 
Empowered — Tuesday, Sept 24 
6 p.m.to 7 p.m.

The League of Women 
Voters of the Cincinnati Area 
will be summarizing the issues, 
races, and more related to the 
November 2024 Hamilton 
County ballot. Become a more 
knowledgeable voter before you 
cast your ballot in the upcoming 
election. The League is 
nonpartisan and never supports 
or opposes any political party or 
candidate.

Book Club — Monday, 
Sept. 30 at 6:30 p.m.

Join us to discuss All that 
She Carried by Tiya Miles. 
Copies available at the branch.

On 6/22, an officer received 
a call from a resident stating 
that her AC was not working, 
and it was extremely hot in the 
house. The officer responded 
to the hot house and attempted 
to look at the AC unit. Not 
properly certified as an AC tech, 
the Officer advised the resident 
to call someone else to come to 
hot house and look at the AC 
unit. The resident stated that her 
neighbor said she could come 
over for the night and stay with 
her. 

On 6/19, while checking the 
area of Stumps Lane, an officer 
found an unoccupied vehicle 
parked next to the red sports 
barn. Thirty minutes later, at 

1:09am, while sitting in front 
of the swim club, the vehicle 
owner approached the officer. 
The vehicle owner stated that 
he parked there around 8:00pm 
because he was at the river 
saving people from drowning. 
In the process, he had lost his 
keys and was unable to move 
the vehicle. 

Proud to live in this 
neighborhood! We’ve got 
police officers who make AC 
service calls, neighbors who 
offer sleepovers, and Baywatch 
stationed at the river in case 
anyone is swimming at 1:00am. 
This makes me proud. Property 
taxes? What property taxes?! 

Dear Fellow Residents of 
the Mariemont School District, 

We are the co-chairs 
of Residents for Continued 
Excellence, a campaign group 
supporting the Mariemont 
school levy that will appear on 
the November 5th ballot.  We 
hope that you join us in voting 
YES to secure the financial 
future of the school district 
and KEEP OUR SCHOOLS 
STRONG.

When we bought homes, 
the strength of our schools was 
the biggest factor in making 
that choice.  Strong schools 
are the cornerstone of strong 
communities, and we have strong 
schools!  Test scores consistently 
place Mariemont academically 
in the top of all schools in the 
state and nation; our students 
successfully compete in athletics 
and perform in the arts; and 
the trajectory of our alumni is 
outstanding. 

The 5.95 mill levy on 
the ballot will generate $3.1 
million per year and allow our 
schools to keep current staffing 
and programs.  The cost to 
homeowners will be $208 per 
year for every $100,000 of 
assessed home value.  Without 
this funding, our schools will 
be forced to make over $3 
million in cuts which will have a 
tremendous negative impact on 
the core staffing and programs 

that make our schools strong. 

It is important to know 
that Ohio law mandates that no 
additional property tax funds be 
apportioned to schools without 
the approval of the voters 
(House Bill 920).  So even when 
property valuations increase, the 
total amount of voted revenue 
collected from the community 
for the school district remains 
the same.

District voters approved 
a levy in 2018.  The funding 
approved at that time was 
expected to last four years.  
Because of the expert financial 
stewardship of Mariemont City 
Schools, funding levels approved 
in 2018 have well exceeded their 
expected lifetime.  We thank 
our school district leaders for 
their faithful and responsible 
handling of school finances in 
the past and going forward.

Voting YES for Mariemont 
City Schools on November 5th 
is a vote to protect the value 
of our homes, a vote for the 
children of our community, and 
a vote to KEEP OUR SCHOOLS 
STRONG.

Jonathan Brodhag, 
Mariemont Resident

Kasey Freisner, Columbia 
Township Resident

Laura MacDonald, Fairfax 
Resident

Ben Stevens, Terrace Park 
Resident
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announcements and updates 
on official business. Sign-up 
instructions are available on the 
village website www.terracepark.
org or by texting “terracepark” to 
99411 with a smartphone.

As for the community 
garden, Building and Grounds 
Committee Chair Regina Sharp 
said more than 15 people have 
expressed interest. She is looking 
for a core group of people to 
lead plans for the 17,000-square-
foot plot that eventually will 
be cultivated collectively or 
individually.

In their monthly reports, 
Tom Tepe reiterated the usage 
restrictions Indian Hill Water 
Works has issued to local 
customers due to extreme drought 
conditions; Administrator 
Hayhow said the village 
maintenance crew will begin 
leaf pickup Oct. 15; Chief Fiscal 
Officer Katie Lyons announced 
the 2025 village budget has been 
submitted to Hamilton County 
officials for review and all 
councilmembers and employees 
have completed state mandated 
training for fraud reporting; and 
Finance Chair Jeff LeMay said his 
committee has completed a 10-
year budget outlook that ensures 
financial stability.

“Ninth District Schools”.  A 
two story brick schoolhouse 
was constructed in 1870 on the 
site of our present elementary 
school on Elm Avenue, but it 
was outgrown in just forty years 
as the village rapidly populated 
after 1893 incorporation. It was 
torn down for construction of 
a new school building in 1913, 
which still stands today as part 
of the current school. It served 
as elementary, middle, and high 
school until 1957, when Terrace 
Park merged with Mariemont 
and Fairfax to form Mariemont 
City Schools, and the building 
in Terrace Park then became the 
K-6 school we still know today. 
A single story addition was 
added in 1969 but removed in 

Dear  cont. Page 1
2011 when massive renovations 
and additions created the school 
building we see today. 

On a final note about our 
school, it seems that a county 
health inspector visited here 
in 1917 and the Cincinnati 
Enquirer reported that, 
“Nineteen of 77 pupils at Terrace 
Park School were found to be 
without physical defect.” While 
only 24% of students being 
“defect-free” doesn’t sound so 
good to me, apparently “it was 
an unusually high average.” Let’s 
hope this one is a defect-free 
school year for all students!

Well, that’s all for now. 
Watch out for kids on bikes at 
8:15am and 3:30pm and until 
next month I remain,

Your Editor,
Steve Early

Police Report 

Letter to the Editor 



3

Worship at st. thomas

all are Welcome here!

Sundays
Holy Eucharist, Rite I | 8:00 a.m.

Choral Eucharist, Rite II | 10:15 a.m.
Any time on YouTube 1 0 0  M i a m i  A v e .  |  ( 5 1 3 )  8 3 1 - 2 0 5 2  1 0 0  M i a m i  A v e .  |  ( 5 1 3 )  8 3 1 - 2 0 5 2  |  w w w. s t t h o m a s e p i s c o p a l . o r g|  w w w. s t t h o m a s e p i s c o p a l . o r g

Visit our Calendar online for all our classes, activities & offeringsVisit our Calendar online for all our classes, activities & offerings | Find us on YouTube, Facebook, & Twitter | Find us on YouTube, Facebook, & Twitter

We Invite You to St. Thomas | Come & See!
Kick-Off Sunday

Sunday, September 8 | 9:15–11:15 a.m.
Our fall season at St. Thomas “kicks-off” on with Sunday Morning classes 
for children, a special Ministry Auction and Breakfast at 9:15 a.m. and our 

10:15 a.m. service with the return of our amazing Parish Choir.

Find Out What’s Happening
www.stthomasepiscopal.org

Please visit us or visit our website to see how you can develop 
your life of faith and community!

Communion Workshop for Families
Sunday, September 15 | 9:15 a.m.

Join us at St. Thomas for a special Communion Workshop designed for 
families! This enriching event offers a unique opportunity to deepen your 
understanding of the Holy Communion through engaging activities and 
meaningful discussions. Strengthen your family’s faith journey and create 

lasting memories together at St. Thomas. 

Bach is Back!
Sunday, September 29 | 5:00 p.m.

Check out the Bach Ensemble’s website to learn more about this exciting 
new season, featuring the finest musicians in the city in your own backyard.

 TP Woman’s Club 
Officers (l to r): Sandy Ader- 
President, Sandy Whitman-
Shell- Vice President, Debbie 
Long- Secretary, Christy 
Holmes- Treasurer

Steven Early
SALES VICE-PRESIDENT

(513) 382-1218
searly@sibcycline.com
www.sibcycline.com/searly

HE CAN DO IT FOR YOU, TOO!

THEY LISTED WITH STEVE AND 

SOLD FOR
$50,000 OVER ASKING!

SCAN TO LEARN 
THE VALUE OF 
YOUR HOUSE

212 MIAMI AVE.
LIST PRICE: $1,300,000
SOLD PRICE: $1,350,000

Club  on  Page 1 
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MEGAN GOVERT WILLIS
REALTOR®
812-820-8933
mwillis@sibcycline.com

Sunshine & Sold Signs
My local knowledge and expertise can help 
you achieve your home goals. Reach out 
today to start your home buying, selling, 
or investing journey with me! 

SCAN FOR RECENT
HOME SALES IN
TERRACE PARK!

 Desmond and Chelsea Noone with coach Emily 
Dupree

MariElders to Host 
Resource Fair

We’re excited to invite you 
to our Resource Fair hosted by 
MariElders on September 13th, 
from noon to 2 PM. This event 
is a fantastic opportunity to 
learn about various services and 
resources available to support 
aging well in our community.	
 Representatives from Senior 
Care Partners, Council on 
Aging of Southwest Ohio, Home 
Instead, Athletico, and other key 
organizations will be on hand 
to discuss their offerings and 
answer your questions. Whether 
you’re seeking information about 

in-home care, fitness programs, 
or senior services, this fair is 
designed to connect you with 
the resources you need. Engage 
with experts who can provide 
valuable insights and support for 
you or your loved ones. Don’t 
miss out on this chance to gather 
information and make informed 
decisions about aging well. We 
look forward to seeing you there! 
Date: September 13, Time: Noon 
- 2 PM Location:  MariElders, 
6923 Madisonville Rd. For more 
details, call (513) 271-5588 or 
email marielders@yahoo.com.

Happy Raksha Bandhan!
 In August, Terrace Park’s Kiki and Jerry Gopal celebrated 

Rakhi, the Hindu festival honoring the bond between siblings. 
Rakhi, or Raksha Bandhan, is celebrated during the full moon of 
the lunar month Shravana, which typically falls in August on the 
Gregorian calendar.

TP Swimmers Break Long 
Standing League Records

At the Seven Hills League 
Championship swim meet, held on 
July 9th & 10th, two fourteen year old 
swimmers from Terrace Park broke long 
standing league records. Chelsea Noone 
swam a 30.95 50M Backstroke, breaking 
the previous record of 31.63. Desmond 
Noone swam a  30.01  50M Backstroke, 
breaking the previous record of 30.68.

The Seven Hills League is comprised 
of six summer swim clubs that include 
Turpin, Normandy, Indian Hill, Forest 
Hills, Miami Hills, & Terrace Park. 
The League “Champs” Championship 
meet took place at Miami Hills Swim 
Club in Milford over two days, Tuesday 
July 9th (Prelims) & Wednesday July 
10th (Finals). The twin swimmers were 
surrounded by Tiger Sharks team mates 
& coaches cheering them on in hopes of 
breaking these two long standing league 
records!

Chelsea & Desmond started 
swimming for the TPSC Tiger Sharks at 
six years old. They joined a competitive 
year round swim team, Cincinnati 
Aquatic Club, when they were nine 
years old and have been swimming with 

Experience World-Class Classical Music in Your 
Backyard: St. Thomas Episcopal Church’s 2024-
2025 Bach Vespers an Concert Series

Terrace Park residents: 
Prepare for an extraordinary 
musical experience right in 
your neighborhood! St. Thomas 
Episcopal Church is proud to 
announce its 2024-2025 Bach 
Vespers and Concert Series, 
featuring some of Cincinnati’s 
finest classical musicians 
performing in an intimate setting.

The Bach Ensemble at St. 
Thomas (www.bachensemble.
org), a group of professional 
musicians dedicated to historically 
informed performances of 
Baroque music, forms the 
cornerstone of this exciting 
series. Under the direction of 
Carlton Monroe, the ensemble 
brings the timeless works of J.S. 
Bach and his contemporaries to 
life with passion and precision.

Highlights of the upcoming 
Bach Vespers series include:

	 1. Baroque Virtuosity: In 
October, Cincinnati Symphony 
Orchestra’s principal oboist, 
Dwight Parry, joins the ensemble 

the club every season since. 
While time consuming and 
intense, they continue to 
find love of the sport and 
new goals to aim for in 
hopes of growing them as 
state ranked swimmers. 

The Noone twins 
continued their summer 
success in early August 
when they traveled to Fargo, 

North Dakota to compete for 
Team Ohio at the Central Zone 
Championship swim meet. This 
meet is the highest level of age 
group swimming nationally for 
club swimmers aged fourteen & 
under! Chelsea & Desmond are 
Freshman at Mariemont High 
School. They’re looking forward 
to swimming with the MHS team 
as well as future seasons with the 
TPSC Tiger Sharks. 

for an evening of Bach’s most 
beautiful oboe works.

	 2. Bach’s Magnificat: 
Experience Christmas with the 
Bach Ensemble and the grandeur 
of this beloved masterpiece 
performed by the full Bach 
Ensemble, including orchestra 
and chorus.

	 3. String Spectacular: 
CSO concertmaster Stefani 
Matsuo and CSO cellist Hiro 
Matsuo showcase their artistry in 
a program of Bach’s music for solo 
strings.

	 4. Bach Ensemble 
Chorale Showcase: Witness the 
full glory of our professional vocal 
ensemble in a program featuring 
Bach’s motets and cantatas.

These concerts offer a rare 
opportunity to hear world-class 
musicians in an acoustically 
superb space, all within walking 
distance for many Terrace Park 
residents. The newly installed 
organ at St. Thomas will also be 
featured throughout the series, 

adding its magnificent voice to 
the ensemble.

While rooted in the 
Episcopal tradition, the Bach 
Vespers series welcomes music 
lovers of all backgrounds. It’s a 
chance for our entire community 
to come together and experience 
the transcendent power of Bach’s 
music in a contemplative setting.

Don’t miss this chance to 
immerse yourself in sublime 
classical music without leaving 
Terrace Park. Visit the website 
(www.bachensemble.org) tuned 
for specific dates and ticket 
information. Join us as we bring 
the musical riches of Cincinnati 
right to your doorstep!

For more information, 
contact: Carlton Monroe 
cmonroe@stthomasepiscopal.org
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Phil and Sue Dolan have had a frequent back porch visitor at their Park Avenue home this summer; 
it’s a treefrog who has made his home in their patio umbrella. This is a Cope’s Gray treefrog, which is 
native to Ohio. Sue even set out a dish of water for him on the hottest days and he seemed to enjoy his 
private pool. Cope’s Grey Treefrogs feed on garden insects and are so well camouflaged against tree 
branches that they can be incredible difficult to spot. He’ll be hibernating soon but will hopefully re-
appear next spring. They can live up to nine years.

77 steps to the beach!
We are back!
Sanibel Island Rental
2 bdrm / 2 bath / den
3 night minimum
pool / bike rental / shelling
Vrbo #177449
Annie Rice. 513.919.1770

The Frog Days of 
Summer

Who Dey Camp 
Brody Laffey, Austin Schmidt, Charlie Renneker & Grant Renneker caught some pre-season action 

at Bengals Training Camp in August.

The next deadline for Village 
Views is Friday, September 
13th. All camera-ready ads and 
articles must be submitted by 9 
p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call Steve Early at 
382-1218.
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Terrace Park
1/1-7/31

2023
1/1-7/31

2024
Change % Change

Single Family
Home Sales

14 20 +6 +43%

Average Price $747,250 $955,550 +$208,300 +28%

Median Price $750,000 $914,000 +$164,000 +22%

Average Price
Per Sq Ft 

$282 $306 +$24 +9%

Te
rra

ce P
ark2024 Year to Date

Reed & Roe Sales in
Terrace Park

News You Can Use from Reed & Roe

AMY ROE
513-379-5445
AMY.ROE@CBREALTY.COM
13 YEAR TERRACE PARK RESIDENT
#1 AGENT IN TERRACE PARK FOR 2022 AND 2023

SHELLEY MILLER REED
513-476-8266
SHELLEY.REED@CBREALTY.COM
23-YEAR MARIEMONT RESIDENT
#1 AGENT IN MARIEMONT SINCE 2012

Single-family home sales
in Terrace Park are up by
43%, with average prices
increasing by 28%, median
prices by 22%, and price
per square foot by 9%.
These figures reflect a
strong demand and
significant appreciation in
Terrace Park's real estate
market.

= Listings Sold

= Represented the Buyers

= Represented Buyers and Sellers

= NEW Listing at   Given Lane1

TERRACE PARK FIRE & EMS

Open House!
Saturday, Sept.14th

11am - 2pm

Bring the family and come visit
YOUR Terrace Park Firehouse 

428 Elm Ave.
Meet our volunteer members

--your neighbors--
and check out our facilities

and equipment!  We’ll be on hand
to demonstrate what we do, and why

we’re here for you!

Questions?
John Maggard 513-608-0733

jpmagg3@gmail.com

The Pritz girls represented Team USA while 
watching the Olympics at Lake Norris in July.

Mar iemont , OH 45227

w w w.k at ieburchenalcounsel ing .com
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tprc thanks our 2024 sponsors

 bulldog bike ride & ice cream social bulldog bike ride & ice cream social

tprc thanks our 2024 sponsors

Work with the
mortgage team you

know & trust

Purchase - Refinance

Fixed & Adjustable rates
Construction/Home

Improvement 
Loan Programs for

Professionals

Call or text    513.374.7133
www.philforbes.com

 
Phil Forbes NMLS #4959

Warsaw Federal NMLS
#504911, a First Mutual
Holding Co. (external)

affiliate
 

2024-2025 St. Thomas Choir Season Begins
The choirs of St. Thomas 

resume activities in August 
and September, continuing 
their ministry of voices for our 
church. The Parish Choir, open 
to teen and adults singers, will 
resume rehearsals on Thursday, 
August 22, 7-9 p.m., and will 
sing their first Sunday Eucharist 
on September 8 at the 10:15 a.m. 
service. 

	 The Parish Choir has 
an active year planned with 
Sunday liturgies September to 
May, four Choral Evensongs, 
collaborations with choirs from 
around our city, the traditional 

Service of Lessons and Carols 
in December, and participation 
in next summer’s Association of 
Anglican Musicians Conference 
which comes to Cincinnati in 
2025. 

	 The Choristers, our 
choir for children in grades 
3-8, will resume rehearsals on 
September 5, 5:30-6:30 p.m. 
They will sing one Sunday 
liturgy a month, as well as sing 
on two occasions with the Bach 
Ensemble. The Choristers work 
on building faith through music, 
and focus on learning about 
leadership, community, voice 

training, and music theory. 
	 The Children’s Choir is 

a part of our Sunday formation 
experience. With the help of 
Assistant Director Elize Byard, 
the choir will sing every Sunday 
in their class time and sing in 
our service once a month. They 
will also play a big role in our 
Christmas Pageant.

	 If you or someone you 
know would like to participate in 
the St. Thomas Choral Program, 
or would like more information, 
please contact Director of Music 
Carlton Monroe at cmonroe@
stthomasepiscopal.org.



Connie Liebel,
resident since 2021

Gloria Corcoran,
resident since 2017
and sister


